
 

December 21, 2012 

 
BY ELECTRONIC FILING 

Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 Twelfth Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC  20554 

 

  
 Re: Application of DIRECTV Enterprises, LLC:  IBFS File Nos. SAT-A/O-20120817-

00137, SAT-AMD-20120824-00142, and SAT-AMD-20120913-00148 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 DIRECTV Enterprises, LLC (“DIRECTV”) and New Skies Satellites B.V. (doing 
business as “SES”) have reached a coordination agreement with respect to the parameters under 
which DIRECTV 1R should be able to operate at 55.8º E.L. so as not to cause unacceptable 
interference to the operations of NSS-12 at 57º E.L.  As requested by the staff of the 
International Bureau, DIRECTV will, concurrently with filing this letter, separately transmit to 
the Commission a copy of the coordination agreement. 

DIRECTV and SES request that the Commission issue DIRECTV’s requested license for 
DIRECTV 1R subject to DIRECTV’s compliance with the terms of the coordination agreement, 
including the current March 1, 2014 expiration date (which may be extended by up to three 
months). 

Please contact the undersigned should you have any questions. 

            Respectfully submitted, 
 

__/s/___________________________ 
Karis A. Hastings 
SATCOM LAW LLC 
1317 F Street, N.W. 
Suite 400 
Washington, DC  20004 
 
Counsel for SES 
 

__/s/____________________________ 
William M. Wiltshire  
WILTSHIRE & GRANNIS LLP 
1200 Eighteenth Street, N.W. 
Washington, DC  20036 
 
Counsel for DIRECTV 

  



cc: Daniel Mah, New Skies Satellites B.V. 
Jack Wengryniuk, DIRECTV Enterprises, LLC 
Susan Crandall, Intelsat Corporation 
Yuri Prokhorov, Russian Satellite Communications Company 
Robert Nelson, International Bureau 
Kathyrn Medley, International Bureau 
Stephen Duall, International Bureau 




